Girdwood Public Safety Task Force
Final Meeting Minutes 
MON June 22, 2015

Girdwood Community Center
Call to Order, Sam Daniel, Chair

Task Force Committee attending:  Tommy O’Malley, Sam Daniel, Mike Opalka,

Public Attending:  Tyler Weaver, Laura Bowen, Janice Crocker, Jerry Fox

MOA Staff attending:  Kyle Kelley, Margaret Tyler

1.  Recap of Public Safety Issue
GBOS learned of trooper pullout after information was leaked to the ADN
Other areas affected are Talkeetna Trooper post, trooper staff reductions statewide, elimination of trooper helicopter support

At public meetings, apparent options were discussed:

A) Girdwood joins Anchorage Police Service Area @ 2.93 mills

B) Girdwood forms own Police Service Area @ unknown cost

Intergovernmental Charges are high compared to service

C) No service
APD service at their discretion for emergencies
APD charges homeowners for all services rendered*
Personal arrest possible, person who arrests someone must hold them until law enforcement arrives.  Someone must pay for prosecution of suspect.
D) Effort to change state statute to allow Girdwood to contract with Alaska State Troopers for service similar to what is currently offered by AST.

While popular with public, this plan was discouraged by Alaska State Troopers at GBOS meetings when it was discussed.  Other communities have attempted and failed at pursuing this arrangement.  


Task Force agrees to invite Giessel and Hawker to meetings to discuss.  

Laura Bowen to find statute that restricts troopers from contracting.  

Other options have been discussed:  Constable, co-opting with Whittier.  These options are not legal as Girdwood is part of Municipality.
*After the meeting, it was found that this is not the case.  Service provided outside of the service area is provided at no charge and at the discretion of APD.
Girdwood Public Safety Task Force Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Task force was formed by GBOS to identify and research options for Girdwood.

Three Task Force meetings have taken place so far, one with Municipality of Anchorage, two in Girdwood.  

Becoming part of Anchorage Service Area would increase property tax by 2.93 mills and would have to be approved by Anchorage and Girdwood voters.

Having own Girdwood Service Area is concept that task force has been working on most.  Seeking barebones service appropriate for Girdwood needs at less than 2.93 mills. Girdwood meeting #1 primarily focus was Chief Chadwick helping to crunch numbers, 2nd meeting was focused on service model at less than 2.93 mills (scheduled day shift FRI, SAT, SUN, emergencies on call, random patrols during week, extra coverage for high-volume events such as New Years Eve, Forest Fair and Spring Carnival. No substation in Girdwood in this plan.  APD would operate out of mobile computers in police cars and from South Anchorage post.  Model does not include any area other than Girdwood.  No highway enforcement.  
Task Force is working on this model to present to Office of Management and Budget, later to APD and Police Union.  At public meetings so far, lack of concrete numbers has kept this option from being able to be discussed.

Opalka warns that this barebones concept may not pass APD and Police Union requirements.
New administration comes in on July 1.  No decisions are likely to come from MOA until Berkowitz administration is in place.  Task force has been working on targeted plan so that open public forum meetings can be more targeted and have more credible information.  Plan is to hold Charrette style meetings once administration has changed and information is available to questions posed by Task force.
Regardless of scenario chosen by voters, there is a public safety gap starting in January

Laura Bowen inquires about Resort responsibility as they have large proportion of likely issues.  Possible to have resort pay additionally or hold guests accountable for cost of Breach in the Peace?  Recommends that Resort have a member involved in the Task Force.  

Janice Crocker notes that when businesses account for disproportionate amount of calls, they are levied a fine to encourage them to change.

Jerry Fox notes that as largest property-owner, Resort would automatically pay more for police service.  Resort pays approx 10-15%* of property tax.  Probably are less than 1/3 of the call volume.

*This figure was originally estimated at 30%.  Figure was corrected by Alyeska Resort controller.

Laura Bowen wants assurance that Task Force will pursue possible change of state statute to allow Girdwood to pay for troopers directly.  Task force agrees that this option is still on the table, however unlikely to be resolved in reasonable amount of time and likelihood is slim that it will be successful, according to input from State and Municipal level.

Laura Bowen states that public safety task force meeting is not posted well enough and that time is inconvenient in the afternoon.  She’s interested in holding meetings separately to discuss options other that barebones one that task force is working on.

Laura Bowen interested in submitting Freedom of Information request from troopers and Anchorage to see what info is exchanged via email.

Sam Daniel states that Task force can meet other times.  Seeking input but also trying to stay focused on identifying information needed and gathering information.  Not yet ready for Charrette style meeting.

Group discusses complexity of Ballot initiative.  Group is unclear on how ballot will be presented:  Girdwood must vote to increase tax cap, to allow GBOS to tax for police service and to vote for what type, if any, of police service.  

Mis-information is strong in community.  Recommend public info sessions to gather more input and to provide good information soon.  One element misunderstood is the cost of increase. Many think it is to double Girdwood Property Tax, but actually, in scenario A, the cost is 25% increase:

7 mills go to school

4 mills to go roads, parks, fire

3 mills is possible cost of joining Anchorage Service Area

Assembly Task force regarding Girdwood Policing has been confirmed by Tommy O’Malley.  Group has not yet met, although apparently claim that Girdwood meeting in Anchorage was their meeting.  No assembly members attended that meeting.  Assembly Task force includes Paul Honneman, Jennifer Johnston, Bill Evans, Dick Traini.

Action Items:

Members of Girdwood Public Safety Task Force wants to:
Discuss barebones proposal  risk with Connie in Risk Mgmt, cost with OMB and feasibility with APD
Kyle Kelley to pursue conversation with Risk Management
State of Alaska Legislators Giessel and Hawker to discuss possible contracting with Troopers and why this issue has been handled so poorly

Sam to ask Erin Eker to extend invitation
Meet with Assembly Task Force (Honneman, Johnston, Evans, Traini)

Tommy O’Malley to reach out to Honneman.
Next meeting is scheduled for WED July 8 at 7PM in the Girdwood Community Room.

